
BOARD HIGHLIGHTS 
September 2021 

 
The 2021-22 CSCE Board had their first meeting of the school year September 20, with the following 
members present: 
 
Ken Siemens – Chair     Gord Van Vliet – Retiring Chair 
Jon Halford – Vice-Chair     Lindy Coulliard – Retiring Director 
Steven Kroeker – Treasurer 
Gwen Uittenbosch – Secretary 
Olugbenga Adebayo - Director  
Cheryl Grant – Director 
Jaco Venter – Director 
Matthew Weening – Director 
Michelle Zuk - Director 
 
Highlights included: 

• Orientation for the new board members was presented by Retiring Chair Gord Van Vliet 
• Farewells to Gord Van Vliet, Lindy Coulliard and Harry Nutma 
• Executive Team selected and formation of Standing Committees was completed 
• Capital Campaign and Secondary Building Project task force groups were formed 
• Update on the Secondary Improvement Project: 

o The Lab renovation is currently underway with a completion date set for December (dependent 
on supply chain). Plan is to begin using the new lab during second semester.  

o The Sprung Structure Option for the expansion of the Secondary Gym was also given, with 
current Design and some preliminary costs. Next step is an initial review of plans by the City. 

 
 

Next Meeting Dates: 
 Board of Directors – October 19 – 7:00 pm via ZOOM 
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